
KEOKUK COUNTY BOARD PROCEEDINGS 
JUNE 27, 2022 

 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, Monday, June 27, 2022 in the 
Board Room of the Courthouse.  Present were:  Michael C. Hadley, Fred Snakenberg and Christy 
Bates, County Auditor.  Daryl Wood was absent. 
 
Hadley moved, Snakenberg seconded to approve the agenda.  All ayes and motion carried.  RD Keep 
and Sean Strohmayer, News-Review was present. 
 
Snakenberg moved, Hadley seconded to approve the minutes of June 20, 2022 as submitted.  All ayes 
and motion carried.    
 
Meeting with Engineer McGuire regarding the Keokuk County Highway Department was not held.  
 
Hadley moved, Snakenberg seconded approval of June 27, 2022 claim listing as submitted.  All ayes 
and motion carried.   
 
Snakenberg moved, Hadley seconded approval of FY2022 interdepartmental appropriations resolution 
as submitted.  All ayes and motion carried.  Covers the DHS/EOC air conditioning and Courthouse 
HVAC upgrade expenses to date.      
 
Hadley moved, Snakenberg seconded approval of FY2023 departmental appropriations resolution as 
submitted. All ayes and motion carried.  These amounts were approved during the budget adoption 
process in March.   
 
Snakenberg moved, Hadley seconded approval of personnel report for Jessica Buehneman, part-time 
Recording Clerk, Recorder’s Office as submitted.  All ayes and motion carried.   Recorder Goldman 
indicated date of hire as July 5, 2022, hourly rate of pay of $12 and scheduled 20-hour work week.      
 
Hadley moved, Snakenberg seconded approval of personnel report regarding resignation of Todd Evans, 
part-time Deputy, Sheriff’s Office as submitted.  All ayes and motion carried.   
         
Various Board and Committee reports was held.  Snakenberg participated in an Early Childhood 
meeting.  Hadley attended a Department Head meeting and Rural Housing Trust Fund and Area 15 
financial meetings.  
 
Discussion of old/new business and public comment was held.  The Board received a letter from the 
Mahaska Board of Supervisors objecting to construction of a carbon dioxide pipeline proposed by the 
Navigator Heartland Greenway LLC in order to protect the safety and prosperity of Iowans.  The fiscal 
year end cash count will be held on June 30th.  The Courthouse will be closed on Monday, July 4th. 
 
On vote and motion Hadley adjourned the meeting at 9:35 a.m. 
 
The above and foregoing information is a summary of the minutes taken at the above indicated 
meeting.  The full and complete set of minutes is available at the Keokuk County Auditor’s Office 
and www.keokukcounty.iowa.gov. 
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